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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It is so lovely to be able to share with you all the things we have been doing again in school.  We held our community 
café on Thursday, it was lovely to catch up with families over coffee and cakes.  It was such a nice way to start the day 
that we all decided we should do this every couple of weeks.  We held a raffle and Mr Smith was our lucky winner – we 
hope to hold many more so please do drop in.  
 
We held our book fair at the beginning of the week and we would like to say a huge thank you 
for your support with this.  It was a great success and thanks to you have we raised £565 to 
spend on books for our school.  This is such a great achievement and highlights our love of 
books and reading.  
 
I am proud to announce that this week we have appointed our Year 6 Principal and Vice 
Principal pupils (formerly known as Head and Deputy Head Boys and Girls).  It was an extremely difficult decision to 
make as all the children we interviewed were perfect candidates.  They showed great maturity as they spoke about the 
role and the impact they would have on our academy.  After much deliberation I can finally share that our successful 
candidates are: Sasha (6H Principal), Luca (6H Vice Principal), Evie (6S Principal), DJ (6S Vice Principal), Luca (6A 
Principal), Alyssia (6S Vice Principal).  I would like to thank all our wonderful children that applied, they all showed great 
resilience, respect, responsibility, reflection and a good awareness of the need for 
positive relationships.  
 
We welcomed families whose children start school in September 2022 into the 
academy on Friday to have a look around.  They were extremely complementary of our 
children who all displayed our values and made me feel very proud.  We have further 
open days and so if you or someone you know has a child who is due to start school 
next year please do come and have a look around – it is such an important decision to 
make. 
 
We have lots more things planned for our final week in the academy before we break 
up for half term on Friday.  With Friday being the last day, it will be a non-uniform day with £1 donations. Any money 
raised from this will go towards resources to support our curriculum and love of learning.  
 
There are lots of activities happening over the half term holiday throughout Blackpool, we have included further 
information towards the end of this newsletter if this is something you would like your child to take part in. 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful weekend and I look forward to seeing you all next week. 
 
 
 

Mrs Boothroyd 
 
 

Relationships          Respect          Resilience          Reflection          Responsibility 
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Pupil First 
Name 

Class 
Value 

Recognised 
Values Certificate Comment 

Scarlett RH Resilience For continuing to try when faced with challenges 

James RH Reflection For continuing to try to listen during story time and answering questions 

 
Ivie- Mai 

 
RS 

 
Resilience 

Ivie-Mai has been working on blending sounds to hear the word. Well 
done Ivie-Mai! 

 
Hunter 

 
RS 

 
Resilience 

Hunter has been practicing writing his name at school and at home and 
he can now write it independently.  Well done Hunter! 

 
 
Millie 

 
 
RA 

 
 
Reflection 

Millie is beginning to recognise when she has made the wrong choices 
and quickly realises she must make the right choice to succeed.  Well 
done Millie! 

 
 
Leon 

 
 
RA 

 
 
Relationships 

Leon has begun to ask questions of others around him and ensure all his 
friends are not alone when learning in the Learning Labs. What an 
excellent friend Leon! 

Amelia-Jane 1H Respect For always having kind manners in class and around school 

 
 
Leo 

 
 
1H 

 
 
Relationships 

Leo has been working really hard with his partners this week; in reading, 
phonics, maths and PE.  He always helps his learning partner and listens 
to them too 

Brooke 1S Responsibility For showing mature responsibility in team work 

Harry 1S Resilience For showing great resilience in his maths work 

 
Rhys 

 
1A 

 
Respect 

Rhys has made a fantastic effort this week to show that he is always 
listening to adults and his peers.  Well done Rhys!  Keep it up! 

 
 
Amelia 

 
 
1A 

 
 
Resilience 

Amelia showed great resilience in our art work this week.  She persevered 
with her sketching going back to make improvements which resulted in 
some fantastic drawings of our treasures for a magic spell pot 

Sophie 2H Relationships For being a positive role model for a class friend 

Joseph 2H Resilience For making fantastic progress in phonics 

 
Scarlett 

 
2S 

 
Respect 

For always demonstrating our Hawes Side golden rules and values, 
making her a fantastic role model for others 

 
Alex 

 
2S 

 
Responsibility 

For going above and beyond and creating a fantastic castle for her 
homework 

Noah 2A Respect For respecting all those around him and 'helping and encouraging' others 

 
Ralphie 

 
2A 

 
Resilience 

For showing resilience when things are challenging.  Keep up your 
positive attitude to learning.  Well done Ralphie! 

Rae 3H Resilience For demonstrating resilience in class when missing her family 

Joseph 3H Relationships For making everyone feel welcome within his friendship groups 

 
Theo 

 
3S 

 
Respect 

For always being kind and respectful towards others.  Theo works 
extremely hard in class and takes pride in his work.  Well done Theo! 

 
Sadie 

 
3S 

 
Responsibility 

For showing responsibility to always set a fantastic example of behaviour 
and take pride in all her work.  Keep up the great work Sadie! 

 
Evie 

 
3A 

 
Responsibility 

In English we have been learning about the story of Floss.  Evie wrote a 
beautiful version of the story, rich in description and including feelings 

 
 
Darwin 

 
 
3A 

 
 
Responsibility 

Darwin impresses me week after week with his amazing maths skills.  He 
embraces every challenge and has the perfect mindset for learning.  
Super Star! 

 
Taylor 

 
4H 

 
Resilience 

Taylor has worked really hard on column addition and subtraction in 
Maths.  He can now solve problems independently 

 
Lennox 

 
4H 

 
Reflection 

Lennox has thought carefully about his actions this week and has worked 
hard to make good choices 

Mason 4S Respect For always being ready to listen and learn 

Mollie 4S Responsibility For being an excellent learning partner 

Asha 4A Resilience Resilient maths work.  Not giving up 

Oscar 4A Responsibility Responsible learner with his English ‘superlatives’ work 

Mia 5H Resilience For excellent effort in music 
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Mayson 5H Respect For fantastic enthusiasm on our trip 

Lucus 5S Reflection For an excellent reflection of learning during the class trip 

 
Mikki-Boi 

 
5S 

 
Responsibility 

For being an excellent role model during our class trip and remembering 
lots of important information about Blackpool history 

 
Sian 

 
5A 

 
Resilience 

Sian has tried her best in every lesson and has shown great resilience in 
Maths with her rounding skills 

 
Jacob 

 
5A 

 
Relationships 

Jacob has shown great co-operative learning skills with the people on his 
table and has been challenging himself in Maths 

Harry 6H Resilience For trying really hard in Maths with his long multiplication and division 

Dakota 6H Responsibility For being there to help others and being responsible in her learning 

 
Oliver 

 
6S 

 
Responsibility 

For understanding he has a personal responsibility for his own learning - 
Well done Oliver! 

 
Rory 

 
6S 

 
Relationships 

For showing respect and building positive relationships with adults in 
school - Well done Rory! 

Eviee-Sue 6A Respect For showing respect to all peers and adults in the school 

Amelia 6A Resilience For trying really hard with the maths work and never giving up 

 

Harvest - StreetLife  - Thank you so much to all those who have sent donations into school.  We still have a few more 
days left to collect items (please see lists below).  Anyone still wishing to send in any donations for this worthwhile 
charity would you please do so before the end of term – Friday 22nd October.  All donations will be gratefully received. 
 

Here are some of the items received so far. 

Items StreetLife would appreciate are:  
 

Food donations: Baked beans, biscuits, cakes, cereal, fruit juice, coffee, teabags, instant meals (e.g. pasta, soup, 
noodles, rice), long-life milk, puddings, rice, sauces, soft drinks, sugar, tinned fish, tinned fruit, tinned meats (e.g. corned 
beef, ham, sausages), tinned vegetables (e.g. carrots, peas and potatoes).  StreetLife also accept items that will go 
towards meals for young people during sessions at their Day Centre, such as bread, eggs, cheese and fresh fruit. 
 

Toiletry donations: anti-perspirant, bandages, conditioner, deodorant (roll-on), flannels, hair gel, hairbrushes, lip balm, 
mouthwash, plasters, razors, sanitary towels, shampoo, shaving foam, soap, sunscreen, tampons, toothbrushes, 
toothpaste, wipes (e.g. face wipes, baby wipes, make-up wipes). 
 

Food and toiletry donations received go toward food parcels made up for young people.  Please ensure that anything 
donated is non-perishable and still in date.  Please be aware we cannot make use of products that have been 
previously opened. 
 

Thank you in advance for your kind support. 
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Big Wild Walk – Let us know if you take part in the ‘Big Wild Walk’!  We’d love to see some pictures or videos of what 
you find.  You may find some signs of nature or seasonal change! 
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Active Blackpool Sport and Physical Activity Programme – Active Blackpool have some new programmes starting up 
based on their successful summer programme. They provide sport and physical activity session to children and young 
people who have mild to moderate additional needs within the local community.  The Active Lives team will be running 
school holiday camps and a weekend club. 
  
Both provisions are free to children and young people aged 5 – 18 years old who have mild to moderate additional 
needs. Both will take place at Blackpool Sports Centre.  Booking must be made prior and a consent form should be 
complete before the participant can attend.  For further details on how to book a place and to find out in more detail 
exactly what will be going on please contact Leah Wilkinson the Active Lives Co-Ordinator (Cycle & Community).  Her 
email address is as follows leah.wilkinson@blackpool.gov.uk .  Places are limited for these provisions and are filling up 
fast. 
 
October half term - 25th – 29th October 2021 – 8:30am – 5:30pm – full or half day available.   
 
Weekend Club – Alternative Saturdays - Next session is 23rd October 2021 – 11:30am – 4:30pm 

  

 
 
 

mailto:leah.wilkinson@blackpool.gov.uk
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BFCCT Sports & Football Camp – Sports and Football Camps will be running this October half term 

from 25th October to 29th October.  Please see flyer below for further details.  To book please follow 

this link: 

 
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/blackpoolfc/blackpool-fc-courses.html 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/blackpoolfc/blackpool-fc-courses.html
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Blackpool Park Ranger Forest Camp Holiday Club – Please see leaflet below. 
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At Hawes Side, we love outdoor learning and our children thrive from their outdoor 
experiences.  We have teamed up with Morrisons as part of the their “Good to Grow” 
campaign to help us equip our learning and encourage our children to get outside and learn 
beyond their classroom walls.  If you would like to help us, here are 4 quick easy steps: 
  
1. Download the MyMorrisons from any Appstore or Playstore 

2. Sign in or register to the MyMorrisons app 
3. Scan your app every time you checkout in store or online 
4. Click our school to donate 

 

For every £10, we will receive free gardening equipment and outdoor resources.  Thank you! 
 

Blackpool Council and Tramshed Theatre Company – have a fabulous opportunity for 40 children and young people 
with SEND this Half Term. On Saturday 23rd October 2 workshops will take place at Woodlands School, a morning 
session for 5–10-year-olds, and an afternoon session for 11–18-year-olds. If you have children and young people with 
SEND who have a desire to perform, this a perfect opportunity to sample the offer from Blackpool's award-winning 
inclusive theatre company. 

Each session lasts 3 hours, and the focus will be on mental health and wellbeing in the wake of Covid, with a game-
based consultation about provision for CYP with SEND. Places are free and booked through Eventbrite. 
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School Admissions – September 2022 
 

Primary Applications – If your child was born between 1st September 2017 and 31st August 2018, you must apply for 
a Primary School Reception place for September 2022.  (Applications are required for all children with a 4th birthday 
between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022).  Closing date for applications – 15th January 2022. 
 

Secondary Applications – If your child is in the final year of primary education (Year 6), you must apply for a Secondary 
School Year 7 place for September 2022.  (Applications are required for all children who are in their final year at a 
primary school).  Closing date for applications – 31st October 2021. 
 

If you live in Blackpool (pay council tax to Blackpool) you need to apply for a school place on-line at: 
www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions.  
 

Before you complete and submit your application you are advised to read Blackpool Council’s guide for parents at: 
www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions. 
 

The on-line system offers a quick and secure means of applying for places. Paper applications and information booklets 
are available from schoolaccess@blackpool.gov.uk or telephone 01253 476637. 
 

If you pay your council tax to Wyre or Fylde then you will need to access Lancashire’s on-line application system at 
www.lancashire.gov.uk You can still express preferences for Blackpool schools on Lancashire’s application system. 
 

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE IT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE! 

 
 

Diary Dates 
(Correct at time of printing) 

 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 22nd October 2021 
 

Open Morning for children starting school September 2022 - Friday 22nd October  
@ 9:30am-10:30am 

 

Autumn Half Term 2021 – School closes on Friday 22nd October  
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 1st November 2021 @ 8:50am 
 

School Photographer – Individual Photographs – Tuesday 2nd November and 
Wednesday 3rd November 

 

Open Afternoon for children starting school September 2022 – Saturday 6th November @ 12:00pm-2:00pm 
 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 17th December 2021 
 

Christmas 2021 – School closes on Friday 17th December 2021 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

School re-opens – Wednesday 5th January 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

Open Evening for children starting school September 2022 – Thursday 6th January 2022  
@ 4:00pm-6:00pm 

 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 11th February 2022 
 

Spring Half Term 2022 – School closes on Friday 11th February 2022 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 21st February 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions


Everyone Matters, Everyone Succeeds                                      Page 10 of 10 

 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 1st April 2022 
 

Easter Break 2022 – School closes on Friday 1st April 2022 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

School re-opens – Tuesday 19th April 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

May Day – Monday 2nd May – School closed all day 
(open as normal Tuesday 3rd May @ 8:50am) 

 

Non-Uniform Day – Thursday 26th May 2022 
 

**Summer Half Term 2022 – School closes on Thursday 26th May 2022** 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)   

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Tuesday 7th June 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

Non-Uniform Day – Thursday 21st July 2022 
 

School closes for Summer Holidays – Thursday 21st July 2022 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

**Please note the term dates have been amended to include the additional holiday awarded in recognition of Her 
Majesty the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations** 

 
 
 

 
Hawes Side Academy 

Term Dates – 2022/2023 
 

 School Closes School Opens 

Autumn Terms 2022 starts   Monday 5 September 2022 

Inset Day (Monday 3 October) Friday 30 September 2022 Tuesday 4 October 2022 

Autumn Half Term 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 Monday 31 October 2022 

Christmas 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 Thursday 5 January 2023 

Spring Half Term 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 Monday 20 February 2023 

Easter Break 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 Monday 17 April 2023 

May Day 2023 (Monday 1 May) Friday 28 April 2023 Tuesday 2 May 2023 

Summer Half Term 2023 Wednesday 24 May 2023 Monday 5 June 2023 

Summer 2023 Friday 21 July 2023   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


